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 Like so many others, we have been waiting to write a prayer letter till we get some answers and have 

a definite plan.  Answers? Definite plan? Those words are pretty laughable right about now, for everyone, 
not just for missionaries.  So we join you all in the 
waiting game.  We have heard rumors that Togo 
borders will open up more freely towards the end 
of August.  We are praying and hoping that is true 
and we can leave then.  But beyond the Covid 
situation, there is one more barrier to our return.  
We just found out this week that we will not be 
given clearance to return to Togo without finding a 
teammate to help us with the Through the Bible 
project.  As you all know, we have been looking 
for a teammate for a year now, but now it is 
crunch time since that is a condition for our 
return.  This seems like an impossible task.  
Fortunately we serve a God who specializes in the 
impossible.  
  So we are praying, we are exhausting every possible resource and we are waiting.  We ask that you 
would pray with us and pass along any contacts you may know who have any cross-cultural experience, 
ideally someone who is familiar with linguistics, administrative, and managerial tasks.  On our wish list 
would be someone who knows French already and maybe even fully supported but those are not deal 
breakers.  Maybe you know of a missionary who has had to leave their field because of political or other 

reasons, send us their name!  Not trying to sound too 
desperate here but, um, yah, I guess we are pretty desperate 
since we would really like to get back.   
 Already we have been in the states since June of last year 
and have visited all the churches we can and even got to visit 
some new ones.  We have raised the necessary support, or 
should we say, God has raised it.  It really was all God,  He 
provided the contacts for new churches and individuals and 
we can’t take any credit for that.  So we have now fulfilled all 
of our “furlough”/“home assignment” duties.  All 6 of us just 
got doctor check-ups and have clear bills of health (praise the 
Lord!), and we’ve even packed up our house.  The stuff we 
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wanted to ship to Togo (important stuff like BBQ sauce and holiday napkins) has been taken to a warehouse in 
Michigan, our belongings we are leaving here (such as winter gear) have been taken to Faith’s parent’s house in 
WV, and 8 out of our 12 suitcases are packed and weighed.  Now we wait and let God work.  I think we can 
all agree, that’s probably the hardest thing to do.  We like to 
keep busy, we like to have a task that we can complete, but 
waiting? NOOOOOooooo!    
 So we need your prayers.  We need wisdom.  We are 
praying we can find someone in the next few weeks who is at 
least a viable option, that’s all we need to get the green light.  
The person doesn’t have to be ready to go, they just have to be 
approved before we can leave.  The problem of us staying in 
the states, besides the obvious (we are called overseas, not to 
the states) is that of our kids’ education.  We had planned on 
them starting at the MK school in Togo this fall, but if we are 
stuck in the states we would need to put them in school here, 
and then what happens if we get the go ahead a month after they start school?  We thank God that our kids 
have been so flexible this year, even with the distance learning and all the travels.  We have kept them informed 
and talk things out with them and they seem to be willing to do whatever needs to be done school wise.  They 
really want to go back to Africa, like really, really want to, but the thought of returning to the school they just 

left makes them smile a bit too.   
 We have enjoyed the summer with the kids which 
included a lot of traveling and special family vacation time.  
We traveled over 4,500 miles in a span of 4 weeks which 
included NC, FL, MI, OH, KY, and WV.  It was fun, we got 
to see extended family and say our goodbyes.  It was a 
little easier this time since we plan on only being gone for 
2 years this time with a shorter 6 month furlough after.  We 
realized that that plan will work best for our family at this 
time.  It means less time between US visits and less time 
away from the field.  With plane tickets being a little 
cheaper than before we think it will be possible now.   
 Speaking of plane tickets, we are looking at return 

tickets and they are more expensive these days because of Covid. Would you consider giving towards our 
return plane tickets? At this point it looks like the cheapest we can find for next month is $3,500 for all of us, 
which is pretty good considering everything going on in the world.  We haven’t bought them yet since we don’t 
have our final clearance but it would be great to have the funds available to buy them when the time comes.  
Thank you all for sticking this out with us.  Pray for us and feel free to let us know how we can pray for you as 
well! 
In His Service, 
 Adam, Faith, OC, Celeste, August and Nico 

To give online towards our plane tickets, go to abwe.org and click on “give”.  You can search for our name in 
the list of missionaries and follow the links from there.  Or send a check to ABWE MIS FIN, P.O. Box 8585, 
Harrisburg, PA, 17105 and in the memo write- Adam Drake, plane tickets.  
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